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n 1965, Plattsmouth native Dave Nielsen be-

came the first boy from Plattsmouth High 

School to be appointed to the U.S. Air Force 

Academy. But, as he vividly recalls, it wasn’t part 

of his planned vision of the future. Collecting 

baseball trading cards, however, was a hobby he 

picked up early, and it continues to keep him busy 

in retirement. (Much more on that later.) 

During those formative high school years, Dave 

mapped out a plan to attend the University of 

Nebraska in Lincoln and become a photographer. 

The seeds for the Academy experience were plant-

ed after Dave saw his first Nebraska football 

game. The Huskers opponent that day in 1963 

was the Air Force Academy. NU’s only loss that 

season came at that game (17-13). 

“We were driving home,” Dave said, “and my dad 

said, ‘What did you think about that Air Force 

bunch? Would you like to go to school there?’ I 

said, ‘Yeah, I guess.’ And he said he’d get the pa-

perwork started.” 

After his dad submitted the necessary documents, 

Dave received a letter from then-Congressman 

Glenn Cunningham notifying him he was a fifth-alternate to 

become a West Point Army cadet. That didn’t appeal to him. 

Meanwhile, Dave intended to enroll at Nebraska and get a job 

with National Geographic and see the world. 

“Time went on,” he said, “and I got a another telegram from 

Cunningham telling me I was second alternate for the Air Force 

Academy. It got to two weeks before the reporting date, and 

two Air Force guys showed up on the porch.” 

Dave was asked if he wore glasses, and he told them he had 20-

20 vision. As it turned out, the others ahead of him in the ap-

plication process were disqualified because they wore correc-

tive lenses. That put Dave on top of the list, and he had 24 

hours to decide on the Academy. 

At first, he told his parents that he didn’t want to accept the 

appointment. 

“My dad said, ‘This is an honor. You don’t realize you’d be the 

first one from your school to go there.’ I said, ‘Yeah, maybe, but 
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I don’t think that military stuff is for me. I want to be a journal-

ist.’ ”   

Dave’s dad informed him that his college education would be 

“free,” and, best of all, he’d learn how to fly jets. He also told 

his son that by going to the Academy he wouldn’t have to worry 

about being drafted into the military. After sleeping on it, Dave 

agreed to accept the nomination, but he did so less than will-

ingly and with some trepidation. 

“I didn’t have any military background,” Dave said. “It was 

tough for me. It was hell on wheels. That first summer was 

pretty physical.” 

As the years went on, the physical challenges eased a bit, but 

the academic portion got harder each year. Dave took as many 

as 26 credit hours each semester. 

“You’re talking electrical engineering, physics, astronomics,” 

Dave said. “Those were not easy courses. At first I struggled. I 

 Dave Nielsen shows off his array of autographed baseballs and a 

 small fraction of the baseball cards he has gathered over the past 

 60-plus  years. 
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Collector: Dave Nielsen takes pride in his haul of cards 

Continued from Page 1 

wanted to run away. I was going 

to go to California and jump into 

the hippy life. But I stayed and 

ended up at the top of my class. It 

was misery for everybody.” 

After graduation, Dave attended 

pilot school at Vance Air Force 

Base in Enid, Oklahoma. He 

graduated fourth in his class. The 

first plane he flew was a T-41, a 

single-engine prop. He eventually 

flew a full-size jet, just like those 

you’ll see flying around Offutt Air 

Force Base. 

At first, Dave had thoughts of 

becoming a fighter pilot. But so 

did everybody else in his class. When it became obvious he 

wouldn’t be flying an F-4 fighter jet, he chose a EC-135 jet and 

was sent to Grissom Air Force base near Kokomo, Indiana, 

after finishing pilot school in 1970. 

Dave originally had a five-year commitment to the Air Force 

after graduation, but he served an additional year to become a 

pilot evaluator. 

“I was moving up pretty good,” he said. “I moved over from co-

pilot to aircraft commander and then to instructor pilot. I only 

lacked one thing for being a successful Air Force officer, and 

that was not having a good Air Force wife. She hated the mili-

tary.” 

Dave’s first marriage didn’t work out, and the couple with three 

kids divorced after leaving the military. He applied for work at 

Mutual of Omaha as a young executive but was advised to re-

turn to school and obtain a law degree, making him more valu-

able to the company. 

So that’s what he did, commuting from Plattsmouth to classes 

at Creighton. He graduated in 1978 near the top of his class. 

While in law school, he clerked for the McGrath North law 

firm. He ended up working there for 20 years and eventually 

went into private practice. 

Once his divorce was final, he met his current wife, Mary. They 

began married life in 2008 living in Plattsmouth. They eventu-

ally moved to an acreage near Murray, where they lived for 

eight years. 

Dave agreed that it was too lonely in the country, so the hunt 

began about a year ago for a new home. They fell in love with 

their current home off Buccaneer Boulevard. 

That meant moving all the contents from the farm home — 

including Dave’s massive baseball card collection. With base-

ball being his favorite sport, it only made sense that Dave start-

ed collecting cards as a youngster. 

But, as many kids did back in his day, he often attached cards 

to the spokes of his bicycle with a clothes pin to produce a 

sound that made the bike sound almost like a motorcycle. Of 

course, that practice destroyed the cards. 

“I was born in 1947,” he said. “In 1955, I had a paper route, and 

when I’d get my money every week I would buy a Donald Duck 

comic book and some baseball cards. I didn’t really care for the 

gum that much, but that’s how I started my collection.” 

As Dave got older, in 1975 to be exact, he came up with the idea 

of collecting cards of players who became enshrined into the 

Major League Baseball Hall of Fame. 

Dave’s biggest thrill in his youth was meeting his favorite play-

er, Mickey Mantle, in 1961. Today, he has that framed auto-

graphed photo made out to him hanging on the wall. 

Years later, Dave had a chance to meet former Yankee standout 

Bob Cerv, who was nearing the end of his life at a Wahoo rest 

home. Cerv graciously autographed his card for Dave. 

During all the years away from home, his parents didn’t disturb 

his collection. 

He estimates that by the time he was in high school, he had 

picked up around 3,000 cards. In his current home, he has 

them filed in alphabetic order so he can easily find them. 

So what does he intend to do when he gets to a point of passing 

down his collection? Dave said it’ll go to one of his 16 grand-

children who shares his passion for card collecting. 

When not tending to his hobby, he and Mary are enjoying life 

in Buccaneer Bay and getting to know more neighbors. 

“I feel like we live in a tree house here,” Dave said. “Deer come 

out, about six or eight, and we get turkeys coming through. 

There’s a pesky raccoon that comes out about every night. 

“Mary loves birds. She puts feeders out. We really like it here.” 

 This is the framed photo of the EC-135 jet that Dave flew. 
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Editor’s note: For those who missed this in last 

month’s newsletter, here’s the Buc Bay water policy 

(it’s worth repeating): 

The Lawn and Landscaping Watering Policy has been in effect 

for several years but was never enforced. Why enforce the poli-

cy now? 

As the population of the District has grown so has the demand 

on our water system, especially during the summer months. 

The demand on our wells was at an all-time high in the sum-

mer of 2021, and several new residences have been built since 

then which will increase the demand even more. To reduce the 

peak demands on our system and extend the life of our wells; 

the District must start enforcing this policy. 

The Water Conservation Plan outlines the Lawn and Land-

scaping Watering Policy for the District is in effect from May 1 

through Sept. 30. 

Even numbered addresses may water lawns and landscaping 

only on Tuesday, Thursday and Saturday. Odd numbered ad-

dresses may water lawns and landscaping only on Wednesday, 

Friday and Sunday. 

Watering lawns or landscaping is not allowed on Monday. 

If the property owner waters the lawn and landscaping only 

with a reclamation system or the owner’s private sand point 

well, and does not use the District’s water system, the owner is 

exempt from these rules and regulations. 

Homeowners that have planted a new lawn from seed or have 

planted new sod are exempt for 30 days from the date of plant-

ing. 

Residents violating the Lawn and Landscaping Watering Poli-

cy are subject to the following enforcement actions: 

1st violation: written warning. 

2nd violation: $50.00 Water Service Fee applied to the next 

month’s water bill. 

3rd and subsequent violations: a $100.00 Water Service Fee 

Summer’s here: Conserve water 

applied to the next month’s water bill, unless it is determined 

by the Board of Trustees that the violations warrant notice of 

shut off for further violations and there is a further violation, in 

which event water service will be shut off. 

Please refer to the to the Water and Sanitary Sever System 

Rules and Regulations to review the complete policy. 

https://buccaneerbay-ne.org/wp-content/uploads/docs/CURRENT_Water_Sanitary_Sewer_Rules_Regulations_Revised.pdf
https://buccaneerbay-ne.org/wp-content/uploads/docs/CURRENT_Water_Sanitary_Sewer_Rules_Regulations_Revised.pdf
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On May 17, 2022, Pam and Wayne Petersen took on the project 

of planting the flower beds between holes 1 and 10 on the Bay 

Hills Golf Course. Pam had starter plants from her house in 

Council Bluffs (spiderwort), and they picked up other plants 

(salvia and yarrow) from a nursery in Fremont. In addition, a 

white ground cover was donated by Brendan and Kelly Linse, 

former Bay Hills residents. 

The plants looked scrawny at first, but with a little time and 

effort they took off as hoped. Clearing the area (thank you, Ste-

ve Bognar), planting, weeding, and rototilling (thanks, Jim 

Chastain) transformed this space once filled with bushes into a 

garden. 

In September 2022, Pam, Wayne and Joe Dyess were ponder-

ing about what could be placed in the flower beds between 

holes 1 and 10 on the course. They brainstormed and came up 

with directional signs from golf courses around the world. They 

had a plan. 

Joe spent the fall of 2022 coming up with plans for the direc-

tional signs. He me-

thodically chose the 

golf courses around 

the world, putting 

them in the correct 

directions and with 

the correct mileage 

from the Bay Hills 

Golf Club. Joe drafted 

several plans to incor-

porate a welcome sign 

and then went to the 

county office and dis-

covered that Bay Hills 

was founded on Sept. 

5, 1974. 

Wayne and Joe took 

the concept to Metal 

Logos and spoke with 

Andy Dubbs, the own-

er. Andy is the son of 

the late Sandy Dubbs 

Hefner, a former Bay 

Hills member and 

resident. (Sandy’s de-

sign logo work can be 

seen throughout the 

Bay Hills clubhouse.) 

Andy was excited 

about the project. In fact, he put Trish Lortz in charge of get-

ting the signs completed. Trish was an avid golfer at Bay Hills 

Golf Club for many years. 

Metal Logos went above and beyond and donated all the signs 

and labor. The signs were completed by Metal Logos in March 

Signs help beautify golf course 

2023 — good timing for the upcoming golf season. 

Joe started laying out the plans on how to get the signs mount-

ed in the ground. That led to Jay Sorensen donating the metal 

poles to which the signs are attached. He borrowed Scott Lane’s 

trailer, then Jay recruited the assistance of Scottie Lauenroth to 

transport the metal poles to Bay Hills. Jim Price chipped in by 

donating the wooden poles for the larger signs. Months of plan-

ning were coming together. 

Neighbors Piers and Jean Banks on hole No. 10, let Wayne and 

Joe borrow extension cords and their electricity to cut the met-

al poles. Joe and Wayne got the location of the signs approved 

by owner, Steve Bogner, and Director of Golf, Damon Wagner. 

They asked Vince Bruce to help them execute the plans of in-

stalling the signs. Joe and Vince rented and transported the 

auger. Those two and Wayne drilled three holes in the flower 

beds. It took several days, and with the drying of the cement, 

both signs were vertical on May 31, 2023. 

The theme for the garden area is patriotic – red, white and blue 

plants along with a bald eagle sitting on top of the “Welcome to 

Bay Hills” sign. (Pam says that if you think the spiderwort is 

purple and not blue, you simply need to squint when you look 

at it. It does make a difference.) 

The plants from May 2022 blossomed with all their beauty in 

one year. It was like it was meant to be, for the signs to be com-

pleted right around Memorial Day! 

Special thanks to Daryl Hubbell for providing water and golf 

carts for this project and to others who assisted in this under-

taking. 

It took a village to bring this project from start to finish. It is 

the evidence of the power of community and shared effort. 

Thanks for all who assisted. We appreciate our Village! 



5 

The Men’s College World Series ended 

its annual run last month, and it was 

another exciting tournament. The se-

ries was first played in Omaha in 1950, 

and the only year it wasn’t staged was 

2020 when COVID-19 caused cancella-

tion of the event. 

I remember attending my first CWS as 

a youngster in the mid-1960s. Our 

three sons grew up watching the best 

college baseball teams compete at Ros-

enblatt Stadium. Attendance grew each 

year to the point 

where fans actually 

were allowed to 

stand on the warn-

ing track down 

each line. 

By the 1990s, it 

became clear that 

Rosenblatt wasn’t 

able to accommo-

date the massive crowds — even after a 

series of seating expansions over the 

years. The city agreed to a demand by 

the NCAA that Omaha build a new sta-

dium, and in exchange the contract 

would be extended 25 years to 2035. 

Some fans voiced their opposition to 

that ultimatum.  

The move didn’t come without some 

controversy as many “old-timers” pre-

ferred the cozy, nostalgic Rosenblatt 

over a “sterile” new park. I had mixed 

feelings. I had so many memories of 

great games and tailgating on Row J of 

the parking lot. 

But most folks realized that to keep the 

CWS in Omaha, keeping Rosenblatt 

wasn’t an option. Friends of ours who 

had season tickets for years vowed not 

to watch another CWS at the new ven-

ue. I’m guessing they weren’t alone. 

My first impression of the new park 

reminded me of many of the Major 

League Baseball stadiums I’ve visited — 

although on a bit of a smaller scale. The 

concourse is much wider that Rosen-

blatt’s, and there are no beams restrict-

ing the view from some of the old 

park’s grandstand seats. Another nice 

addition came when the NCAA gave the 

green light to the sale of beer and wine. 

Beginning in 1988, CBS got the con-

tract to televise the championship 

game, and it always took place on Sat-

urday afternoon, and the NCAA took 

home a hefty rights fee of about 

$500,000. But in the event the title 

contest was rained out, the network 

said it wouldn’t air the make-up game, 

so an insurance policy was taken out to 

make sure the rights fee would be cov-

ered. 

I recall during one year while working 

in the World-Herald sports depart-

ment, perhaps 1991, the Friday-night 

game was played in a steady rain. I was 

sent to interview then-tournament di-

rector Dennis Pope with instructions to 

ask if the NCAA was endangering play-

ers to make sure the Friday game was 

completed to allow the championship 

to take place the next day. 

The game was delayed a couple of 

times to sprinkle “diamond dust” 

around the mound and bases. Pope 

assured me the field was playable, but 

to me and others I spoke with, we disa-

greed. Pitchers were having trouble 

with their footing, but the game did get 

completed. 

Another memory came long before I was 

hired by the World-Herald. It was 1980, 

and I was into my first full year with the 

downtown Omaha law firm of Kutak 

Rock. 

I received a call from the sports infor-

mation director at Creighton, the host 

institution. I was asked if I’d be inter-

ested in being official scorer for the 

CWS. Not only would I have a media 

pass, it was a paying gig. I asked my 

boss if it was OK to slip out early when 

needed, and he gave me the green light. 

Arizona defeated Hawaii 5-3 in the 

championship game, and I scored every 

inning of every game. But some of the 

doubleheaders went long into the night, 

and I often wouldn’t get home until af-

ter midnight. 

After leaving the paper, I had the 

chance to work with my good friend and 

former W-H colleague Eric Olson, who 

still works for the Associated Press. 

Those were good times. 

From the Editor, John Fey 

College World Series: Fun for all 

Do you have a story, a 

story idea, photo or joke 

to share? Contact John Fey 

at jmfey1952@gmail.com. 

The dogpile celebration goes to the victors of the College World Series 

championship game. 
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Members Remembered photos 
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Garage sale weekend photos 

8 



9 

Medal of Honor for Highway 20 
Three years ago, the 

Nebraska Department 

of Transportation un-

veiled two new signs 

that designate U.S. 

Highway 20 as the 

“Nebraska Medal of 

Honor Highway.” 

Nebraska Medal of 

Honor Foundation 

President Darryl Harrison said the project is one of the most 

honorable things he has ever been a part of. He said everyone 

who has worked on the project has been passionate about hon-

oring medal of honor recipients. 

“When we talk about medal of honor recipients there is nothing 

higher, not in the world of the military,” Harrison said. 

“Everyone working on this project has been such a joy to be 

around. I have been so blessed just to be around such wonder-

ful people.” 

Nebraska became the fifth state to formally adopt the Medal of 

Honor name for U.S. 20, which stretches across the northern 

portion of the state. The highway starts in Newport, Oregon. 

and ends in Boston, Massachusetts. 

The Medal of Honor is the United States’ highest award for 

military valor in action. 

Celebration events and signs commemorating the new name 

took place across Nebraska. 

About two-thirds of all 3,508 Medal of Honor awards given 

since 1863 are connected with the 12 states connecting High-

way 20: Oregon, Idaho, Montana, Wyoming, Nebraska, Iowa, 

Illinois, Indiana, Ohio, Pennsylvania, New York and Massachu-

setts. 

Editor’s note: Buc Bay neighbor Sandy Rhoades want-

ed to share some information about the feeding of 

hummingbirds. Here’s what she’s passing along: 

I notice that many people who live here are not educated about 

feeding hummingbirds. If guidelines are not followed our dear 

friends get a fungus from the  nectar, and they will die. Feeders 

should be out of the sun and changed every other or third day. 

Homemade nectar works great, and food color is not necessary. 

It is so much fun to watch them, but we need to provide a 

healthy meal for our feathered friends. 

Always use refined white sugar (regular table sugar). Never 

use honey, corn syrup or raw, unprocessed sugars. Powdered 

sugar (also called confectioners' sugar) often contains addition-

al ingredients, such as cornstarch. Therefore, it is not recom-

mended for use in creating hummingbird food. 

Be kind to our hummingbirds 
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Pets of the month 
Editor’s note: This month we feature Ivy and Scout, 

who live with Karen Luksa on Lakeside Drive. Here’s 

her story about the two labs: 

Ivy (shown on the right) is 5 years old, and Scout is 12 weeks 

old. They both came from Smith Farms Labradors in Cottage 

Grove, Minn. They are half-sisters. Their father’s name was 

Bear. 

Scout is my third black lab from Smith Farms. We got 

Roxanne there 16 years ago, but, sadly, she is no longer with 

me. 

Want your pooch (or kitten or other animal) featured 

in the newsletter? Email editor John Fey at: 

jmfey1952@gmail.com. 

They were born this month 
» Princess Diana — born 7/1/1961; died 8/31/1997 

» Selena Gomez — born 7/22/1991 

» Robin Williams — born 7/21/1951; died 8/11/2014 

» Tom Cruise — born 7/3/1962 

» Jennifer Lopez — born 7/24/1969 

» Nelson Mandela — born 7/18/1918; died 12/5/2013 

» Vin Diesel — born 7/18/1967 

» Arnold Schwarzenegger — born 7/30/1947 

» Kevin Hart — born 7/6/1979 

» Tom Hanks — born 7/9/1956 

» Harrison Ford — born 7/13/1942 

This month’s quiz: What year was the town of 

Murray established? A) 1863. B) 1884. C) 

1902. D) 1851. Answer bottom of Page 20 (no 

Google searches allowed). 

Club champs crowned 

The two-day Bay Hills Club Championship concluded 

June 25. Caleb Meyer, left, captured the men’s divi-

sion; Peggy Wyffels took the women’s title; and Tom 

Weirauch took the senior division crown. Congrats 

to all who participated. (Photo by Damon Wagner.) 
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Channel 6 meets HOA members 

WOWT’s Mike McKnight paid a visit last month to speak with residents of Lakeside Drive regarding the vacant lots that hadn’t 

been mowed (including the ones near the 10th fairway). The residents told McKnight that they had been billed in previous years for 

mowing of the lots, and they contend the developer of the lots is responsible for payment of those services. McKnight spent about 

45 minutes with the group, and his report aired the next night (June 14) on Channel 6. As of the end of the month, the issue had 

not been resolved. 
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Kitchen open Tuesday – Friday 

Dine in or Carry out 

402-298-8191 

Tuesday: Taco Tuesday, Special menu only 11 a.m. – 8 p.m. 

Wednesday: Burger Special, regular menu also available 5 – 

8 p.m. 

Thursday: Broasted Chicken and Country Fried Steak special, 

regular menu also available 5 – 8 p.m. 

Friday: Prime Rib Special, regular menu also available 5 – 8 

p.m. 
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Last Updated — Nov. 30, 2022 
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Here are summer chuckles for July 
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Contact information for SID No. 5 Board 
Board Member Phone Email Committee — Primary 

Kurt Meisinger (Chair) 402-297-4365 kurt.meisinger@buccaneerbay-ne.org Finance, Budget and Audit 

Jim Grotrian 402-679-9158 jim.grotrian@buccaneerbay-ne.org Grounds  

Christine Gibson 402-680-1593  christine.gibson@buccaneerbay-ne.org    

David Martin (Clerk) 402-578-7147 david.martin@buccaneerbay-ne.org Water and Wastewater  

Robert Karr 402-672-7300 robert.karr@buccaneerbay-ne.org  Street and Storm Water Management 
Please feel free to contact any board member with your problem using the contact information from above but please give board 

members at least 24 hours to respond. Most of the board members have full time jobs and are subject to business trips, meetings, 

etc. If your concern or problem is of an emergency nature you may try to contact one of the other board members. 

You can also contact a 

board member via regular 

mail via the SID #5 

address at: 

SID #5 Board of Trustees 

19457 Treasure Island Rd. 

Plattsmouth, NE 68048 

To view the most-recent meeting 

minutes and find out future meeting 

dates, click on this link (it’s under the 

tab at the top that says communica-

tion): 

https://buccaneerbay-ne.org/ 

Text message alerts: Would you like to receive 

alerts and notifications related to SID infrastructure 

such as a water main break, road closure or hydrant 

flushing via text message? Click this link to find 

out: Alerts and Notifications via Text Message – Buc-

caneer Bay – SID #5 (buccaneerbay-ne.org) 

Cass County Historical Society information and news 
Board Members: Sandra Allgeier, 

Plattsmouth; Susanne Astley, 

Plattsmouth; Judy Attebery, Murray; 

Diane Berlett, Plattsmouth, George 

Eledge, Plattsmouth; Don Gappa, 

Plattsmouth; Brad Ksiazek, Plattsmouth; 

Mel Luetchens, Murdock; Julie Schmale, 

Murdock. 

The board usually meets the 

fourth Tuesday of the month. 

Cass County Historical Society 

Foundation: Dave Pankonin, Presi-

dent; Pat Meisinger, Secretary; Leigh 

Jean Koinzan, Treasurer; Mel Luetch-

ens, Board Member; Roger Wehrbein, 

Board Member; Bruce Wiles, Board 

Member. 

2023 Board of Directors 

President 

Roger Wehrbein, Plattsmouth 

Vice President 

Del Hervey, Plattsmouth 

Secretary 

Pat Meisinger, Plattsmouth 

Treasurer 

Alicia Garbers, Plattsmouth 

Cass County Historical 

Society Museum 

646 Main Street, Plattsmouth, NE 

Winter Hours — November-March: 

Tuesday-Saturday —Noon-4 p.m. 

Summer Hours — April—October: 

Tuesday-Sunday — Noon—4 p.m. 

Closed Sundays and Mondays 

Admission: $2.50 for adults, free for 

museum members and children under 

age 12. 

Website: casscountynemuseum.org 

Mission Statement: The Cass County 

Historical Society shall collect, preserve, 

and study materials to document, inter-

pret and present the history of Cass 

County Nebraska to the public. 

Weak short jokes for July 

» What do you call a fake noodle? An impasta! 

» Why can’t you explain puns to kleptomaniacs? Be-

cause they always take things literally. 

» Why did the hipster burn his mouth? He drank the 

coffee before it was cool. 

» How does a rabbi make coffee? He brews it! 

» What sits at the bottom of the sea and twitches? A 

nervous wreck. 

» What’s private investigator’s favorite shoe? Sneak-

ers. 

» What does the man on the moon do when his hair 

gets too long? Eclipse it. 

mailto:kurt.meisinger@buccaneerbay-ne.org
mailto:jim.grotrian@buccaneerbay-ne.org
mailto:christine.gibson@buccaneerbay-ne.org
mailto:david.martin@buccaneerbay-ne.org
mailto:robert.karr@buccaneerbay-ne.org
https://buccaneerbay-ne.org/alerts-and-notifications-via-text-message/?fbclid=IwAR2ymX57Vnd3i_nyO4gF3CBMwbZ9BBzIZRypgGPqccsT3YoCLOCpMUH1SBs
https://buccaneerbay-ne.org/alerts-and-notifications-via-text-message/?fbclid=IwAR2ymX57Vnd3i_nyO4gF3CBMwbZ9BBzIZRypgGPqccsT3YoCLOCpMUH1SBs
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SID#5 Covenants – Architectural Control 

The Buccaneer Bay Architectural Control process of reviewing requests for changes on your property is now be-

ing managed by Teresa Dilts and Kayla Graff. They will be working with Mike Jensen, Cass County Zoning Ad-

ministrator. 

There are 8 sets of Covenants for Buccaneer Bay.  It seems like every time a new section of Buccaneer Bay opened up another set of 

covenants was made.  I try to make sure that every resident in Buccaneer Bay gets a copy of the covenants that is for their section of 

the neighborhood.  Some realtors will provide a copy of the covenants to the buyer, but I don’t think all of them do.  Most of the 

covenants have some sort of termination clause.  

All sets of covenants are filed at the Register of Deeds office at the Court House.  Not all of the covenants have the same number of 

years that the covenants are in force. 

HILLS COVENANTS in the second section titled: “AMENDED DECLARATION OF COVENANTS, CONDITIONS AND 

RESTRICTIONS”, which covers the following:  These covenants shall run with the land and be binding upon the current and fu-

ture Owners of all Lots in Blocks One (1) through Six (6), inclusive; all Lots in Blocks Fifteen (15) through Twenty (20), inclusive; 

Lots one (1) through Five (5) in Block Seven (7), and; Lot Ten (10) in Block Fourteen (14), all in Buccaneer Bay, a subdivision as 

surveyed, platted and recorded in Cass County, Nebraska, until the year 2029, together with any Lots created by a replat of these 

Lots, and shall be continued for successive periods of twenty-five (25) years unless sooner modified or terminated in writing by 

seventy-five percent (75%) or more of the then record owners of the Properties, with one vote per Lot. 

BAY LAKE COVENANTS in the second section titled: “AMENDED DECLARATION OF COVENANTS, CONDITIONS 

AND RESTRICTIONS”, which covers the following Blocks:  Block 21, 22, 23, 24, and 26 until the year 2000, at which time the 

covenants shall be extended for successive terms of 25 years, which should make them good until 2025. 

Block 31 in Buccaneer Bay incudes Windward Dr. and all side streets in this section, approved in September 2008 for term of 

25 years, which would then expire in 2033. 

Blk 28 Lots 8A/B, Lots 9A/B, and Lot 10 on Lakeside Dr.  These first 2 townhomes and one house are under the original cove-

nants for Lakeside Dr. approved May 18, 2005 for a term of 25 years, which should terminate in 2030. 

Blk 28, Lots 1A – 24B, minus Lots 8A/B, 9A/B and Lot 10 on Lakeside Dr. as described in the Covenants from Lone Tree 

Holdings. Approved May 18, 2017 for a term of 30 years, which would terminate in 2047. 

Bucc Bay 1st Edition – Lots 1R – 39R – Davy Jones Dr. and Davy Jones Cir. Filed February 14, 1996 for a term of 25 years. 

These Covenants have expired. 

Blk 29 Lots 1-26 Fairway Cir., Blk 30 Lots 1-6 – Fairway Dr. – Covenants and restrictions shall run with and bind the land 

and for a term of twenty-five years.  Filed May 18th, 2005, which would expire in 2030. 

Blk 27 Lots 1A – 20B, and Lots 21 – 62 – Sailboat Lake – The Covenants and restrictions shall run with and bind the land 

for a term of 25 years.  Filed December 23, 1996, the Covenants have been renewed.   

Residents under the covenants that will be expiring can be renewed by having residents who want to have the 

covenants continue review and update them.  Each set of covenants has a specification of how many signatures 

are required to approve the revised covenants.  It has been done, but it takes a lot of work. Once the covenants 

are out of date, that section of residents will no longer have to follow any restrictions for their section. 

Note: The process below may be modified as the Newsletter and Welcome Packages are being updated.    

Each time a new resident moves in they receive a Welcome Package that has a copy of the covenants for their location.  The infor-

mation on new residents come in an email from Peoples Service.  Jill Bobenhouse-Teaser will take on putting the Welcome Pack-

ages together and provide the packages to the appropriate Block Captain so the new resident can fill out a Data Sheet to be sent 

to one of the members taking over for Janet. The changes will require the new information to be added to the Buccaneer Bay 

Phone Directory, if the new resident approves, and update the Block Captains list as residents move in and out.   
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Kurt Meisinger      — 402-297-4365 

Jim Grotrain          — 402-679-9158 

Robert Karr           —  402-672-7300 

Christine Gibson  —  402-680-1593 

David Martin         —  402-578-7147 
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Kayla Graff and Teresa Dilts are the 

new ACC leaders. The general number 

for ACC submissions is 402-813-5295. 

Teresa can be reached at 402-680-

1631. 

 

Architectural Control for Blk 27 
Sailboat Lake 

Monthly Water Billing Rates 

Sewer $13.10 + tax monthly flat fee 

Waste Water Treatment Plant Debt 

Reduction — $16.00 a month 

Water base fee up to 5,000 gallons — $13.10 

Additional fees beyond 5,000: 

 5,001 — 10,000: $3.10 

 10,001 — 20,000: $3.25 

 Over 20,001 — $3.40 

Quiz answer: B.  

Finally found a person lazier than me! 



COMMENTS 
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